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AUSTRALIA 

                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 

October 2020 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“Oh how great is thy goodness, which thou hast laid up for them that fear thee; 

which thou hast wrought for them that trust in thee before the sons of men!” (Psalm 
31:19).  Greetings once again from Western Australia in the precious name of Jesus 
Christ.  We hope that each one is doing well and enjoying the Lord’s abundant 
blessings. 

 
This past month, the Lord has enabled me to complete the distribution of Gospel 

bulletins to the whole of the Port Hedland and South Hedland and surrounding areas, 
for which we are thankful.  In addition, there has been some contact through the 
bulletins concerning the services, which has provided opportunities to speak with people 
concerning the Gospel.  There has also been a couple of new visitors this month as 
well. However, it has been somewhat disappointing that some of the ones who were 
attending regularly have ceased attending.  Nevertheless, we remain encouraged that 
the Lord is accomplishing His will and purpose. 

 
Brother Norman reports that the church in Port Moresby is doing well and has 

added new members.  There has been an increase in unrest and tribal fighting in 
various regions that make it difficult and dangerous to travel right now.  However, he 
reports that the churches and brethren in the Highlands are also doing well.  
 
 Thank you for your continued prayers, love, encouragement, and support for the 
Lord’s work in Papua New Guinea and Australia.  
 
Love in Christ, 
Frank James  
 


